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Resurrection Catholic Parish - Allenton, WI 

Ministerial Roles 
 

6:45 p.m. Saturday, June 1, 2019 
 

LECTOR: Donna Kanas 
MINISTERS OF EUCHARIST: Donna Kanas (H) 
  Patrick Kanas, Anne Wolf (C) 
SERVERS: Jake & Emma Tennies 
GREETERS: Patrick Kanas 
  (3) Greeters Needed 
 

8:30 a.m. Sunday, June 2, 2019 
 

LECTOR: Jamie Wiedmeyer 
MINISTERS OF EUCHARIST: Jamie Wiedmeyer (H) 
  Steve & Monica Fieweger (C) 
SERVERS: Maddy Joas, Elise Wiedmeyer 
GREETERS: Steve & Monica Fieweger 
  Dennis & Marg Wiedmeyer 

Financial Report 
 

 Membership .......................................... $570.00 

 Offerings ............................................... $236.36 

 Vigil Lights ............................................. $21.00 

 Building Improvements ...................... $25.00 

Saturday, May 25, 2019 
6:45 p.m. - †Edna & Gilbert Langenecker 
 

Sunday, May 26, 2019 
8:30 a.m. - For the People 
 

Monday, May 27, 2019 
 

Tuesday, May 28, 2019 
 

Wednesday, May 29, 2019 

 NO MASS 
 

Thursday, May 30, 2019 
 

Friday, May 31, 2019 
8:00 a.m. - †Jeanne Kreilkamp 
 

Saturday, June 1, 2019 
6:45 p.m. - †Denis, Marian & Nick Vogt 
 

Sunday, June 2, 2019 
8:30 a.m. - †Eddie Klumpyan 

St. Peter’s Calendar Raffle Winners 
 

5/13/19—Darlene Kelroy (Resurrection) 

5/14/19—John Hetzel 
5/15/19—Jenny Zuern 

5/16/19—Jackie Bradway 
5/17/19—Jake Straschinske 

LIVE THE LITURGY - INSPIRATION FOR THE WEEK 
 

To listen openly and be willing to dialogue are the most 
effective ways to discern how to solve a problem. We must be 

open to the Holy Spirit and, under his guidance, allow our 
opinions to be challenged and changed. Learning to trust the 
active work of the Holy Spirit in all things releases us from 

fear and brings us closer to living in the peace Jesus promised. 
Scripture, Church teaching and practice, the wisdom of  

others in our community, our relationship with God, and the 
promptings and stirrings of our hearts all have to be weighed 

when making important decisions. This is how the Holy Spirit 
keeps us faithful to Christ and the Gospel and the way the 
Church brings resolution to questions that inevitably arise. 

A Prayer for Farmers & Gardeners 
 

O God, Source and Giver of all things, 
Who manifests Your infinite majesty, 

power and goodness in the earth about us, 
we give You honor and glory. 

 

For the sun and rain, for the fruits of our fields, 

for the increase of our herds and flocks we thank You. 
For the enrichment of our souls 

with divine grace, we are grateful. 
 

Lord of the harvest, graciously accept us and 
the fruits of our toil, in union with Christ Your Son, 

as atonement for our sins, for the growth of Your Church, 
for peace and charity in our homes, for salvation to all. 

Amen. 

Today’s Focus:  Living in the Promise 
 

As Jesus readied his friends for his departure at the 
Ascension, he consoled them with the promise of the 

Holy Spirit, sent as an Advocate, or helper, 
as they continue his mission. 

Living & Praying with the Word 
 

Come, Holy Spirit, fill our hearts, 
and shine the fire of your light upon our lives. 

Give us your peace, even in time of anxiety, 
so that we may find and live your Son, Jesus Christ. 



. 

Sunday, May 26, 2019  * 6th Sunday of Easter * 

From the Team Moderator’s Desk (Father Rick): 
 

Memorial Day Thoughts – An encyclopedia says that “memory is the 
capacity of reproducing in consciousness the different experiences that 
belonged to it previously but that became unconscious.”  Memory always 
implies relation to time.  Its importance in life is commonly recognized: 
without memory, we would inevitably be subjected to the tyranny of the 
present; all our activity would be determined by instinct and response to 
stimuli.  Consequently, we would make no organized efforts to adapt 
ourselves to the changing circumstances of existence; in brief, without 
a memory, there would be no real progress!  While remembering the 
sacrifices of veterans, living and deceased, and remembering them in 
such a way as to cherish what it truly takes to lead to peace, let’s also be 
thankful for the gift that is memory itself, for without being able to 
vividly recall honorable experiences as well as both the pleasant and the 
most difficult ones, we could not resolve to move forward in hope and 
our lives would be touched by a fatalism inappropriate to people of faith 
in a God Who always was, always is, and always will be.  Our memory 
and ability to compare present trends with past experiences to seek  
approaches to future needs are blessings we pray always be guided by 
the Holy Spirit.  Have a blessed Memorial Day weekend!     

 
The Ascension of the Lord – Will be observed at Sunday weekend 
Masses, June 01-02, 2019.  Only the ecclesiastical provinces of Boston, 
Hartford, New York, Newark, Omaha & Philadelphia have retained the 
observance on Thursday, May 30; all other US ecclesiastical provinces, 
including Wisconsin, transferred observance to the 7th Sunday of Easter. 
 
The 2019 Catholic Stewardship Appeal – Most recently reports that we 
have achieved 83.86% of our $33,000 goal as, to date, we have given/
pledged $27,673, this by 66 donors representing nearly 25.38% of our 
registered parishioners; I am most grateful and thankful – this is the 
earliest we have been this close to our goal; the generosity of our parish 
is amazing!  Archdiocesan-wide, 22,738 donors have gifted 
$5,512,873.63 toward overall goal of $7.8 million, ahead of last year’s 
pace in gifts received but slightly behind in the number of donors, so 
please remember that every gift is a significant participation; no matter 
the size of your gift, you are worthwhile – thank you, again!  

 
Abortion Debate – With the recent passage of more restrictive abortion 
laws in several of our states, the debate on it will intensify in public  
sectors, with many voices weighing in, both pro and con, especially as   
to what, if any, exception considerations could be legally or morally 
permissible, these conversations, many of them intense, will share a  
similar aim: reconsideration of Roe v. Wade by the US Supreme Court.  
From the point of view of our Catholic teaching, it is a poor law as    
human life must be respected and protected absolutely from the moment 
of conception.  From the first moment of existence, every child is a   
human being and, as such, must be recognized as having human rights, 
among which is the inviolable right of every innocent being to life.  
Some equivocate.  They recognize a baby as “human” but question 
whether a baby is a “person” until certain further developmental stages: 
many arguments follow.  However, history demonstrates that we only 
question the personhood of someone we wish to use or to harm: Native 
American relocation, Black American slavery, Nazi holocaust.  To   
question the personhood of others attempts to exclude them, thereby 
denying their rights with a diminished feeling of guilt or responsibility.  
Catholic teaching, on the other hand, is emphatic about being inclusive.  
A most emotionally laden argument will be from some women’s rights 
advocates – “Even if it is a baby, it’s still my body, my choice!”  Just 
because we have power over someone does not give us any right to hurt 
someone.  Those with power should not be able to oppress the weak just 
because they can; and a baby has its’ own body – as far as I know, none 
of us has an extra head or eight extra limbs over and above our very own; 
responsibility, decency and maturity demand that we take great care of 
what is not our own and belongs to another. 

GRADUATION MASS will be held on Sunday, June 9 

at the 8:30 a.m. Mass. Graduates are encouraged to wear 

their cap and gowns. 

LAST CHANCE TO SIGN UP! 
 

Vacation Bible School 
St. Peter Catholic Church 

June 17—June 21, 2019 
1—3:30 p.m. 

(Friday 1—4:30 p.m.) 
Open to Children 3K (potty-trained) 

through 5th Grade 
Registration due May 31, 2019 

Cost: $20 per Child 
Contact:  REsecretary@stpeterslinger.org 

or call (262) 644-8083 x2211 
for information & Registration Form. 

Summer Childcare—St. Peter Catholic School 
St. Peter Catholic School is offering Summer Childcare 

from June 10 – August 29. It is open for any child 
Age 3 and up. The child must be toilet-trained. 

It is open from 6:30 am to 5:30 pm. All are welcome! 

Did You Know… 
 

All Seminarians in the Archdiocese of Milwaukee 
undergo criminal background checks, Safe Environment 

Education training in child abuse prevention, psychological 
evaluation, classes and workshops on human sexuality, 

and mandatory reporter training. 

Prayer for the Fallen 
 

God our creator and sustainer, 
today our country brings to our memory 

those who have defended this nation in times of trouble. 
 

They have sacrificed their lives to protect our shores 
from those who would limit our freedoms 

or enslave us to ways that are against your will. 

Bring all those who have died in service to our country 
into your heavenly presence. 

 

We humbly call down your blessing on those still serving; 

grant your heavenly protection to these men and women, 
and open your Sacred Heart to give them peace and comfort. 

 

In the name of the Father, and of the Son, 

and of the Holy Spirit. 
 

Amen. 


